
   

 
 

        
 

     
  

 
  

 

  
   

 
   

 

Summary: Alleged Favoritism and Misconduct by BIA Supervisor 

Report Date: February 6, 2019 Report Number: 18-1169 

The OIG investigated anonymous complaints that a Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) supervisor 
showed favoritism toward employees with whom she had personal relationships and allegedly 
made unwelcome and offensive comments of a sexual nature in the workplace. The complainant 
also alleged that the supervisor falsified time and attendance records. 

We found insufficient evidence to conclude that the BIA supervisor showed favoritism toward 
any employee or made unwelcome and offensive comments to subordinates. We also did not find 
any evidence that the supervisor falsified time and attendance records. 

This is a summary of an investigative report that we issued to the BIA Director. 
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